June 20, 2024

Dear Cathedral Chapel School Community,

I pray this letter finds you well. I'm sending this communication to announce that our principal, Ms. Donielle Mitchell, will not be returning for the 2024-2025 school year. We thank her for the 5 years she has served at Cathedral Chapel, first as a teacher, then as coprincipal for the 2022-2023 school year and as principal this last year. Please join me in keeping her and her family in prayer during this time of transition and finalization of projects and we wish her the best in her future endeavors. As with any personnel matter, I cannot share any other information.

Please be assured that I will be working in collaboration with our dedicated teachers and staff this summer break to ensure a smooth transition for the coming school year without interruption to our school schedule and activities. With the guidance of the Archdiocese of Los Angeles through the Department of Catholic Schools, we will be conducting interviews for an interim principal candidate to begin in July for the 2024-2025 school year.

In early fall, I will coordinate a search committee consisting of a variety of stakeholders to select a permanent principal for the 2025-2026 school year. Once a candidate has been chosen, we will introduce him/her to our parish and school community. I ask for your prayers and support as we embark on this process.

Thank you for your continued support and partnership as we provide our students with a quality Catholic education at Cathedral Chapel School. If you have any questions/concerns, please contact my office.

Peace in Christ,

Fr. Doan The Pham, Pastor

Fr. Doan The Phane